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Ski Trails:  Ski trails continued to be groomed when the winds died down enough 

to do so.  Flying tree limbs and debris covered much of the trails.   

Mayors Cup:  Finding enough snow for the mayors cup was difficult in the 

riverbed following the 3 weeks of high winds. The snowmachine club members 

scouted out a riverbed trail to be groomed and we were able to make a modified 

route. 

Frosty Fever event prep: Grooming for the Giant Ski Races, The Mayors Cup, the 

fat tire bike races and the 120 snow machine races kept us busy. 

Tower Drop built and installed:   The new tower was put together and some 

design modifications were made prior to putting it up at Ruth Pond. 

Training: Our Assistant Park Maintenance Supervisor, Canyon Rohrer 

completed the Certified Playground Safety Inspectors course this month and will 

put the training to use this summer while installing the new playground at the 

Shoup Bay trailhead area. 

Headstone rebuilt:  Following the many bear encounters at the cemetery which 

destroyed a couple dozen wooden headstones, we spent a good portion of March 

rebuilding and painting replacements. 


